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Our Mission: To provide the citizens of Euless a better understanding of the dedication and integrity of the police department. 

Submissions Welcome! 

Do you have any funny stories,  

e-mails, or photos to share 

with our members? 

Please e-mail your police-

related submissions to 

Susannawhitten45 @gmail.com 

Submissions are due the 1st 

week of every month. 

EULESS POLICE DEPARTMENT AWARDS BANQUET – MARCH 23,2018  

2017 AWARD RECIPIENTS  

ECPAAA Volunteer of the Year:     Don Martin 

PD Volunteer of the Year:     Dan McDonald 

Certificate of Merit:      Thomas Bader & Jordan Sims 

Civic Achievement Award:     Robert Bryan 

W.M. "Blackie" Sustaire Memorial Award:   Suzanne Hendrickson 

Distinguished Service Award (Civilian):    Vanessa Nilson 

Distinguished Service Award (Sworn):    David Chaney 

Michael Williamson Memorial Rookie of the Year Award: Brandon Allison 

Bill Harvell Civilian of the Year Award:    Eva Carrera-Foshee 

David S. Hofer Servant Leadership Award:   Hung "Scott" Ho 

Supervisor of the Year:                   Rogelio"Rocky"Fimbres 

Officer of the Year:      Justin Coffee 

Student Intern Award        Aliya Boiselle, Trinity HS &  Eileen Lavin, LD Bell HS 

J.R. Goad presented Chief  Brown with a U.S. flag flown over the U.S. Capitol in honor of 

the Euless Police Department. It was flown on March 2, 2017 – Texas Independence Day 

and signed by the Honorable Kenny Marchant, Member of Congress. ………………………>>>> 
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Our Mission: To provide the citizens of Euless a better understanding of the dedication and integrity of the police department. 

From the Desk of Chief Mike Brown 
 

Thanks to all of you who attended the 2017 Euless Police Department Awards 

Banquet where we honored the servants of the Euless Police Department.  I     

believe this was one of the most well attended banquet we’ve ever hosted.  The 

table decorations were great.  For those who attended, I hope you were able to 

take a name or two with you.  Ms. Eva always does such a great job designing the 

tables and the centerpieces.  She brought forward the idea of having the names 

of every employee of the Euless Police Department on strips of paper so people 

could take a name home with them and pray for the person named on the strip 

of paper.  Awesome idea!!!!  Here is the list of award winners for 2017. 

Officer of the Year:      Justin Coffee 

Distinguished Service:     David Chaney 

Civilian of the Year: (Bill Harvell Award)   Eva Carrera-Foshee 

Distinguished Service (Civilian):   Vanessa Nilson 

David Hofer Servant Leadership:   Scott Ho 

Supervisor of the Year:    Rocky Fimbres 

W.M. “Blackie” Sustaire Award:       Suzanne Hendrickson 

Certificate of Merit:        Jordan Sims 

Certificate of Merit:        Thomas Bader 

Rookie of the Year (Michael Williamson Award): Brandon Allison 

Civic Achievement:        Robert Bryan 

 Volunteer of the Year (Police):    Dan McDonald 

Volunteer of the Year (ECPAAA):      Don Martin 

 

Please take a minute to congratulate each of these members of the Euless Police Department for a truly         

outstanding job!!!  And if you have a minute or two remember them in your thoughts and prayers.  We are     

already busy building the next group of award winners for this year. 

 

Thanks for all you do!! 

Your Servant, 

 

Mike 

ECPAAA SPEAKER  - GENERAL MEETING APRIL 17TH 
 

Chief Mike Brown will be the speaker for our Tuesday meeting.  He will give us information 

about things going on at the Euless Police Department.  As you know, Chief Brown has always 

been “edge of your seat” type of speaker with a great sense of humor.  So don’t miss out, be 

sure to attend this meeting! 
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Our Mission: To provide the citizens of Euless a better understanding of the dedication and integrity of the police department. 

EPD Liaison — Sergeant Rocky Fimbres 

Hello ECPAAA family, 

I want to personally thank every ECPAAA member who attended the Police         

Banquet, we had a great turnout.  It was very humbling to see all the continued 

support officers received from our members when they received their                  

well-deserved awards. 

The Community Services Division and Patrol Division have started attending Euless          

elementary school lunch periods to visit with children and parents.  Last month we 

visited Lakewood Elementary and the police department got positive feedback from teachers, administrators 

and parents.  Officers on duty and Neighborhood Patrol Offices sat with the kids their entire lunch periods    

sharing jokes, stories, and plans on what “they wanted to be when they grow up”.  Officers really enjoyed the 

interaction with the kids.  The police department is going to visit elementary schools on a monthly basis.  We 

are planning to visit Bear Creek Elementary this month during the lunch periods. 

We are also coordinating and planning for Arbor Daze, April 28, 2018 starting at 10am to 9pm.  We will have the 

Community Services trailer at the same location at 300 W. Midway Drive (recreation center) in a designated 

parking space.  I look forward to seeing everyone there to help pass out information about the different events 

the city has to offer.  I spoke with Julie Watkins and we want ECPAAA to share a space/both with the Police    

Department trailer.  Please  remember to bring foldable chairs with you and sunscreen if you plan to stay for an 

extended period. 

I want to give Bill Dufinetz special thanks for volunteering to start the recycling cans program at the Police      

Department again.  This can be a dirty job, so I really appreciate the support.  Julie Watkins has also volunteered 

her personal vehicle to assist with the transport of cans to the recycling location.  Everyone does such a great 

job in raising money for the Police Department and every little bit helps. 

In addition, THANK YOU Betty Priddy, Faye, Eric, and the others for refilling our 5-gallon water jugs weekly.  I 

personally know they are heavy and involve a lot of physical labor.  I know Officers and Police Staff really         

appreciate the water especially during hot summer days. 

 

As always, thank you for all your dedicated time and support you all give to the Police Department and the  

community.  James Gordon wanted me to give the women who assist with the RAD program, Jerrie Keller, Betty 

Priddy, Helen Voss, Susan Vest, Faye Stinneford, Mayor Linda Martin, and Julie Watkins a big thanks for their 

continued dedication. 

 

Respectfully, 

Rocky 
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Our Mission: To provide the citizens of Euless a better understanding of the dedication and integrity of the police department. 

From the President — Julie Watkins 
Happy Spring (finally) to everyone!  I’m so glad winter is gone and we are headed into warmer, more ac-

tive weather.  Ask me again in about August!! 

Last month we mentioned that there were several openings for volunteer opportunities at the Police 

Department.  I am happy to tell you that all those needs have been filled by our wonderful members.  We 

are truly blessed with alumni members that are so willing to serve and jump in with both feet and accept 

the challenge.  Thanks to all.  As the year progresses, I am sure that new openings will present them-

selves and we will reach out for members to help again.  We will be having a new class graduate soon 

and hopefully several of those class members will become Alumni members. 

One of the items we discussed was the recycling of the aluminum cans.  This was a fund-raising project that we started several years ago 

and for some reason, we stopped promoting it.  Well, guess what, the price being paid for aluminum has gone up and we thought we 

would try again.  Bill Dufinetz has gladly taken on the responsibility!! Thanks Bill!!  We would like to encourage the members to save 

their cans during the month, rinse them out and bring them to the PD at the monthly meeting.  I would usually be able, myself, to gather 

a big trash bag full each month. Bill will gather and store them until we have enough to recycle.  All this adds to our income to help the 

Police Department.  The last time I called to verify the price they pay for cans, it was $.51/lb.  The price paid for the last several years was 

$.44.  It is now $.55/lb. 

I would like to say “Congratulations” to Don Martin for receiving the Alumni Member of the Year Award at the Euless Police Department 

Banquet last month.  We really appreciate your service and dedication to the EPD and our Alumni Association.  Boy, Don is having a great 

year.  He was also awarded the Lifetime Achievement Award for the City of Euless several weeks earlier.  It was so great to see so many 

of our Alumni members attend the annual banquet.  Thanks to all that attended.  It was a great time and as usual Mike Brown was a 

wonderful speaker!!!  Thanks to all the volunteers that helped with Crud Day.  It was a big success and such a great opportunity the City 

offers their residents to get started on that Spring Cleaning.  I’ve already started collecting for the Fall Crud Day! Make a note on your 

calendar for the Shred Event Day, coming up on May 5th at Euless City Hall from 10 – 12 pm. 

It is just about time for Arbor Daze.  It will be held on April 28th at the Euless Family Life Center, 10 am to 9 pm.  Again this year, we will 

have a table next to the Police Department’s trailer.  If you are interested in signing up for a few hours to work the event, please give 

Susanna 817-726-4864 or Jerrie Balkon 817-323-0718 a call.  All that is necessary is to pass out our brochures on the classes and discuss 

what our Alumni Association is all about.  This year we will have our new banners available and should be more professional and more 

visible.  Arbor Daze is always a fun, family time and we usually get a lot of interest in the classes during this event.  If we have several 

members that will man the table, then the shift you would be working would be maybe 1 - 2 hours. 

Hope you have a great month and I hope to see you at the monthly meeting on the 17th (Tax Day)!!   Julie 

March Volunteer Hours Comparison by Lou Baum 

  

 

 

 

 
 
Thanks to all who served our servants this past month.  We had a successful Re-Cycle event with lots of help making this City event the 

best ever.  For you new alumni members there is several categories to serve if you have the time.  Contact our ECPAAA President, Julie 

Watkins, (817) 267-6588, for more information.  Until next month take care of each other.  Regards Lou 

Month  of March 

2017 — 466 Hours 

2018 — 438 Hours 

(- 28 hours) — Break Even 

Year to Date 

2017 — 1266  Hours 

2018 — 1139  Hours 

-(157 hours) (-28%)  



 

EULESS CITIZENS POLICE ACADEMY ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 

Executive Board Meeting Minutes – March 20, 2018 

Officers in attendance: Jerri Balkon, Leah Benoit, JR Goad, Dana Nuber, Tom Salmi, and Julie Watkins 

Meeting called to order at 6:16 p.m. 

We will get to see our award for Volunteer of the Year at this meeting.  Julie asked us if we have heard anything about the “safe room’ we budgeted for, but no one has 

heard anything about it.  Dana mentioned that we have paid out for the Austin trip and the Washington DC trip for the honor guard. We have spent $5, 976 but      

budgeted 10,000 so we are fine.  JR will do the prayer and pledges. We will mention Vicky Denny’s family as a prayer request. She is still holding on. 

Old Business 

CRUD – JR needs volunteers because of cancellations, so he will pursue that at the beginning of the meeting.  Tom Salmi will introduce the speaker, Susanne             

Hendrickson, who is the Emergency Management Coordinator.  She will present the Nixle System to us and teach us how to subscribe to this new Euless Emergency 

Alert System.  Update on the Volunteer Positions we discussed at the last meeting: 

҉ The water situation has mostly taken care of itself. Faye and Betty are doing this when they shred on Fridays. It may become necessary to increase this to 

twice a week as the summer and warmer weather approach. Since Friday they had gone through 5 bottles of water and it is only Tuesday. Julie would like to 

have at least two more people to be on call for getting water. It still might be cheaper to install water filters in the break room, the 911 kitchen, and the jail 

food prep area. 

҉ Can recycling - the price of aluminum has gone from .41 to .55 and this is the first increase in years. We used to make good money doing the can collections 

and since we did not make any income from the Warrant Round-Up this year we may need the funds. We need to find out if there are any cans behind the 

fenced in area where we used to store them and find out how we can get in and out of this area to store them and to move them to the recycling center on 

29th Street in Ft. Worth. Eric has offered to take the cans to the recycling center and Julie has offered her truck to use to transport the cans as well.  Jerri 

Balkon will ask Rocky how we can access the fenced in area and how often he thinks we should come empty the can container from the break area into the 

storage area. 

҉ We still need 2 people to help with vehicle maintenance. The person we need to see is Eric Bessemer. 

҉ Records has decided to fill their need themselves another way since it require the NCIC training to do the job and to be kept current with re-training. 

New Business 

Arbor Daze is coming up April 28th.  Police Appreciation Week – mid-May, budge $1,500.  Julie has found some cut-out cookies that are Texas Shaped with black stars 

on them for the police officers. She wants to include them this year and a client of hers makes them and is offering her a good price.  Dana is sending out appeal  letters 

for plates and for gift cards for the BBQ Dine and Dash. Tom needs speaker suggestions. Jerri will send him the list she got last January and the contact information for 

the speakers group through the DA’s office.  Leah will get him the contact information on a CPANT speaker they had recently on the topic of Railroad Crossing Deaths. 

Leah made the motion to close the meeting and Dana seconded it.   

Meeting ended at 6:46 p.m. 
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Our Mission: To provide the citizens of Euless a better understanding of the dedication and integrity of the police department. 

CPAANT Liaison — Leah Benoit  -  March 2018 
The April 7th CPAANT meeting was hosted by the Mansfield CPAAA.  There were approximately 60 people         

representing 12 cities in attendance.  Mansfield CPAAA President Kevin Flynn welcomed everyone to Mansfield.  

He introduced Chief Tracy Aaron and Chief Aaron welcomed everyone and thanked them for the volunteer work 

they do in each of their cities.  He said police departments could not do everything they do without volunteers.  

Chief Aaron presented Lt. James Long with his parking sign “Reserved for Lt. Long”.  Lt. Long was in law            

enforcement for over 50 years and a longtime member of CPAANT. 

The guest speakers were Officers Barry Moore and Thad Pankala, Mansfield Police Department Unmanned Aerial 

System (UAS) Pilots.  UAS includes the actual unmanned aerial vehicle (UAV) known as a drone, a ground-based controller and a system of             

communications between the two.  In order to have a UAS program, you must have policies and procedures in place as well as going through pilot 

courses/school.  A start-up UAS could cost around $20,000 and go up from there depending on the type of batteries used for the UAV and cameras 

attached to the UAV.  The Mansfield Police Department utilizes their UAS in a wide variety of ways – crime and accident scene reconstruction, find 

escaped prisoners, search and rescue missions, bomb detection, find missing persons and they work closely with canine units saving precious time by 

eliminating areas to search by the canines.  They helped in the case of the murdered teenager from Bedford.  The Officers then gave a demonstration 

flying their UAV in the rotunda of the Mansfield City Hall. 

As a reminder, the Texas Citizen Police Academy Alumni and Law Enforcement Annual Training will be held in Allen and will be hosted by the Garland 

CPAAA.  Dates for the convention are August 1st-4th and more information including the registration form can be found at http://texascpaaa.net/

convention/.  The cost to attend is $125 per person. 
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Our Mission: To provide the citizens of Euless a better understanding of the dedication and integrity of the police department. 

EULESS CITICENS POLICE ACADEMY ALUMNI ASSOCIATION   

General Meeting Minutes  - March 20, 2018 

 

Members in Attendance:  Jerri Balkon, Melody Balkon, Lou Baum, Leah Benoit, Brenda Brown, Rusty Brown, Shelly Capil, Roy    

Deering, Bill Dufinetz, Jerry Goad, Loren Johnson, Molly Maddox, Anniece McKanna, Nan Moulton, Dana Nuber, Betty Overstreet, 

Judy Rick, Thomas Salmi, Cynthia Schmidt, Barney Snitz, Faye Stinneford, Tim Stinneford, Peggy Vandiver, Susan Vest, Helen Voss, 

Julie Watkins, Kristi Wynne, and Harry Zimmer. 

Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m. 

JR Goad led us in prayer and the pledges.  Tom Salmi introduced the speaker for the evening.  She is Susanna Henderickson.  She has 

been an employee for quite a while but has been in this position about a year.  She introduced the Nixle software program that we 

are using to build stronger communities together.  It will be used for tornado, missing child, and missing elderly alerts. 

Susan Vest made a motion and Helen Voss seconded it to approve the minutes from the February meeting.  The motion was passed.  

The comment was also made that the budget looks good, but it does not have to be approved. 

Old Business 

CRUD is this Saturday. JR needs at least 3 volunteers to take the place of three people who had to cancel.  The volunteers meet   

outside the library at 8:00 a.m. The volunteers asked to have the list past around the room, so they could verify if they had           

volunteered or not and add their name if they were able to volunteer to take the place of those who cancelled.  Faye, Shawna, Eric, 

Nan, and Betty Priddy have solved the water problems we discussed last month.  Eric and Nan are only able to help with this on  

Saturday and Faye and Betty will be doing it on their shredding days. The employees are going through at least 10 bottle a week, so 

they will need to start making 2 water runs a week during the summer and may need to purchase more 5-gallon bottles.  It cost  

$15 dollars for one of these bottles and .40 to refill it each time. Melody mentioned that the empty 5-gallon bottles are much 

cheaper at Walmart, so we may need to check the price of these.  We may have to increase the budget on this item.  There will be 

help with unloading once the bottles are brought to the police station. We still need 2 or 3 more people to volunteer because of 

vacations that will be coming up in the summer.  The water store is open 6 days a week.  Two or three more volunteers are needed 

for moving the vehicle to the maintenance center.  Someone is still needed to gather the cans once a month and take them to the 

northside recycling center. The price of the cans has just gone up to .55 and this is the first increase in many years.  We really need 

to get this going since we did not have the income from the warrant round-up this year like we usually do.  We need to find out 

where they can be stored and how we access the storage area.  Bill Dufinetz offered to take over this project since he used to do it 

when his son was in the Boy Scouts.  He will monitor the cans in the can container, move them to storage, take them to the              

recycling place, get the cash for the cans, and give it to Dana.  

New Business 

Police appreciation week is in May.  Julie oversees this as well as the usual goodies we give them.  She wants to include the pretty 

police cookies, which a client of hers is willing to give us a great price on to include in our gift bag.  Julie will be getting a list of all the 

officers soon to begin getting this project going.  The date for the BBQ is September 29th.  The meetings will start in June to begin 

planning this event. Dana has letters going out to try to procure gift cards and the plates that we will need for the Dine and Dash. 

She will be trying to get the plates donated by a group.  The need is for 8” plates which are the dessert size plates.  In June she may 

be asking us to help locate unusual plates.  Julie reminded everyone about the Police Banquet this Friday night.  The list of March 

birthdays was read and Happy Birthday was sung to those who attended the meeting that had birthdays.  Dana reminded everyone 

that ECPAAA yearly dues are past due and need to be turned in to Dana ASAP.  She ended the meeting by telling us how Rocky 

called her to make sure she was attending the Board Banquet. When she arrived, she was taken to her reserved seating which really 

surprised her. The ECPAAA and the ECFAAA received an award for Volunteer Organization of the Year.  After the meeting was      

adjourned we enjoyed cake and ice cream to celebrate.  Tim Stinneford made the motion to adjourn the meeting and Melody 

Balkon seconded it.  

 

Meeting ended at 8:23 p.m. 



 

Partners in Policing                                                 Page 7    

Our Mission: To provide the citizens of Euless a better understanding of the dedication and integrity of the police department. 

Euless Emergency Alerts 
 

This is a software tool to get information out quickly.  You can sign-up at www.nixle.com or text in all capital letters EULESS 888777.  

It will ask you to text your zip code. You then enter either 76039 or 76040. If you enter 76040 you will need to go to their website 

later and customize your account or you will receive alerts from both the City of Ft. Worth and the City of Euless.  You can also go in 

to the web widget at eulesstx.gov and sign-up on the city page and messages can be delivered by e-mail, SMS, text message, and via 

the web. These alerts will be used for tornado/child/elderly alerts.                                  

   Emergency Alerts 

                                                Non-Emergency Advisories 

                                                Community Improvement 

    The above information was inside a pyramid drawing.  

   4-step Process: 

    Select your priority level 

    Compose your message 

    Choose your recipients 

    Post to Twitter or Facebook 

   Red Alerts go to: 

    Google Now 

    Google Search 

    Google Maps 

This is what the city is using for Internal Communications.  This will be used to coordinate in-agencies response while notifying       

residents.  They use secure groups, fire, law enforcement, administration, etc.  Two-way internal coordination expedites response 

time.  They can send a text and get a reply and rebroadcast national weather service advisories.  They will only wake you for urgent 

weather emergencies otherwise alerts will only come from 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.  It has reverse 911 technology and they can send a 

message to all land lines.  They can cover 75% of all landlines now.  Landlines are becoming a thing of the past.  It uses the CASA 

weather radar.  These collaborative adaptive research atmospheres which are set up 25 miles apart and the radars use low altitudes 

that benefit public safety and commerce.  There are 7 of these located across DFW area.  The TV radars are 150 miles apart and use 

altitudes of 3,000 and above.  We are able to get their app in Euless, but right now only iPhone and the Android apps will be coming 

out this spring sometime.  The cards we were given have directions to help you to sign-up for Nixel on the front side and the backside 

will help you to sign-up for CASA. If you are in the 76040-zip code you will need to go into the Nixel official website and sign-up as a 

resident, log-in, and complete the registration. You then go into my wire, home, locations, add zip codes, home, customize location. 

Go into settings, city of Euless, take Ft. Worth off your list by unchecking them and you will just have Euless on your list. 

She gave us each a card with the information of it and told us to sign ourselves up, customize your account in you are in the 76040 zip 

code, and then give the card to someone else who lives in Euless so that they can also sign-up. 

ECPAAA MEMBERSHIP MEETING MEAL  -  APRIL 17TH 

The meal, provided by Eric and Nan, will be Beef Brisket, Baked Potato Wedges, Broccoli, 

Gravy, Rolls and a surprise Desert. 

Please keep the Nuber Family the Denne Family and the Maner Family in your prayers for the recent passing 

of Jean Nuber Mother of Dana Nuber, Vickie Denne, Wife of Ken Denne and                                                 

Karen Maner, Sister-in-Law of Susanna Whitten. 



 

April — May Upcoming Events 
 

Apr 10—City Council Meeting, 7 pm, Euless City Hall, 201 N. Ector Dr. 

 

Apr 11—Amateur Radio Euless, 7 pm, Euless Police Department, 1102 

W. Euless Blvd. 

 

Apr 12—Car Seat Safety Check—10 am—2 pm, Euless Super Target, 

1401 W. Glade Rd. 

 

Apr 19—Water University:  Put the Care into Lawn Care, 7 pm—8:30 

pm, Euless City Hall, 201 N. Ector Dr. 

 

Apr 21 — Plant & Seed Swap, 9—11 am, Parks Greenhouse, 1997-C 

South Pipeline Rd. 

 

Apr 24 — City Council Meeting, 7 pm, Euless City Hall, 201 N. Ector Dr. 

 

Apr 28 — Arbor Daze 2018, 10 am — 9 pm. Euless Family Life Center. 

 

May 5 — HEB Reads — Summer Reading Challenge Kick-off Party, 10 

am — 1 pm Pennington Field, 1501 Central Dr, Bedford. 

 

May 5 — Shred Event—10 am—12 pm, Euless City Hall parking lot, 201  

N. Ector Dr. 

 

May 8 — City Council Meeting, 7 pm, Euless City Hall, 201 N. Ector Dr. 

 

May 9 — Amateur Radio Euless, 7 pm, Euless Police Department, 1102 

W. Euless Blvd. 

 

May 12—Plant & Seed Swap, 1—5 pm, Historic Heritage Park,  201 

Cullum Dr. 

 

May 11, 12, 18, 19 — Fill the Boot for MDA 

 

May 22 — City Council Meeting, 7 pm, Euless City Hall, 201 N. Ector Dr. 

 

SAVE THESE DATES: 

Aug 1—4 , Texas Citizens Police Academy Alumni and Law Enforcement 

Annual Training in Allen, TX.  For more info check the website at: 

http://texascpaaa.net/convention/  

 

Sept 29, ECPAAA BBQ/Dine n Dash/Auction Fund Raising Event, 6 pm, 

Euless Family Life Senior Center 

March 2018 Volunteer Hours 
 

CID Clerical –  23.5 Hours  

 

Citizens On Patrol –  31.25 Hours  

 

 COP Car –  20.25 Hours  

 

 COP Sky Tower –  11 Hours  

 

 Number of Handicap Citations Issued – 4 

 

Crime Victims Assistance Program –  5 Hours   

 

CRUD  -  36.75 Hours 

 

Euless Radio Club –  43 Hours  

 

Jail –  0 Hours  

 

Meetings –  34 Hours — Includes the following:  

 CPAANT Meeting –  0 Hours 

 ECPAAA Board & General Meeting –  34  

 

Miscellaneous –  102.25 Hours   

 

Speed Trailer –  0 Hours  

 

Training –  52 (CERT) 

 

Vehicle Maintenance –  109.75 Hours  

 
Total –  437.5  Hours  
 
********************************************* 
March National Value of Volunteer Time - $10,561.25 10,561.25 10,561.25 10,561.25  
March Texas Value of Volunteer Time - $11,003.13 $11,003.13 $11,003.13 $11,003.13  
2018 National Value of Volunteer Time - $27,483.39 $27,483.39 $27,483.39 $27,483.39  
2018 Texas Value of Volunteer Time - $28,633.28 $28,633.28 $28,633.28 $28,633.28   
********************************************      

   28 Alumni Members Present at March Meeting 
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Our Mission: To provide the citizens of Euless a better understanding of the dedication and integrity of the police department. 

 
APRIL ECPAAA BIRTHDAYS  

 
Vicki Baum  4/3  Susanna Whitten 4/5  Annette Johnson 4/6     

Kay Goad  4/10  Jerri Keller  4/10  Betty Overstreet 4/16     

Shawna De Puente 4/19  Peggy Vandiver 4/19  Ruben Hernandez 4/21 



 

Our Mission: To provide the citizens of Euless a better understanding of the dedication and integrity of the police department. 
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  INCO ME Carry Over M arch YTD In come
Annu al 

Bu dget

Over/U nder 

B udget

  12/31/ 17 Balance in Chec king $25,671.41  

    B ack the B lue Fun draiser $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
    B BQ  Dinner/Silen t Auct ion $0.00 $10,000.00 -$10,000.00
    B rick Sales - O ffic er  of the Year  Fu ndraiser $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

    B rick Sales $0.00 $300.00 -$300.00
    C RUD  Day $0.00 $1,100.00 -$1,100.00

    Do natio ns/Ou tside Inco me $271.56 $271.56 $500.00 -$228.44

    Fund raisers $17.35 $150.00 -$132.65
    G roc ery  Care Cards $23.44 $23.44 $50.00 -$26.56
    M embership Du es $700.00 $700.00 $1,500.00 -$800.00

    M ember Merchandise $37.00 $37.00 $350.00 -$313.00

    R ecyc le (Cans,  Cartridges & Electronics) $0.00 $50.00 -$50.00

    W arrant Rou ndup $0.00 $600.00 -$600.00
    Fund s Used to C over  M ajor Pro ject s $0.00 $14,340.00 -$14,340.00

  T otal Income $1,03 2.00 $1,049.35 $28,940.00 -$27,890.65

Total $25,671.4 1 $26,72 0.76 $26,720.76

  EXPENSES Carry Over M arch Y TD  Exp enses
Annu al 

Bu dget

Over/U nder 

B udget

   9-1-1 D ay $0.00 $400.00 -$400.00

   Audi t - Treasu rer 's Reco rds $0.00 $500.00 -$500.00
   B ack t he B lue Fund raiser $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

   B BQ  Si lent  Auction $0.00 $8,000.00 -$8,000.00
   B ricks $0.00 $800.00 -$800.00

   Ch ecking Accou nt Ex penses $0.00 $30.00 -$30.00

   CP AAN T Dues $25.00 $25.00 $0.00
   Fundraisers $0.00 $50.00 -$50.00
   Exp enses Not  Categor ized $0.00 $500.00 -$500.00

   Ho norar ium Awards and Gift s $0.00 $50.00 -$50.00

   M emb er M erch andise Items $0.00 $200.00 -$200.00
   M emo rials an d G ifts $81.17 $81.17 $500.00 -$418.83

   O ffice Supp lies $34.71 $500.00 -$465.29
   PALS Summer C amp $0.00 $1,000.00 -$1,000.00

   Po lice Ap preciat ion  W eek $0.00 $1,500.00 -$1,500.00

   Po lice C hief W ish  Project s $1,531.37 $7,500.00 -$5,968.63
   Po lice H ono r G uard $5,976.64 $5,976.64 $5,000.00 $976.64

   Po lice O ffic er  Ch rist mas Meals $232.45 $450.00 -$217.55
   President  Awards $240.29 $300.00 -$59.71
   Social Event s $47.97 $199.52 $500.00 -$300.48

   TCPAAA Con vent ion $0.00 $135.00 -$135.00

   W ater  by  th e Gallo n $400.00 $1,000.00 -$600.00

  T otal E xpenses $6,10 5.78 $8,721.15 $28,940.00 -$20,218.85

 Mon ey Tran sferred  to Sav ings $0.00

 M one y Tra nsferre d from Sa vings $0.00

  Funds  Available in Checking $17,999.61

  SAVING S A CCOUNT
   M ajor  Pro ject s/Futu re P rojects $11,843 .99 $11,843.99

   Interest  from Sav ings Accou nt $0.10 $0.30

   Sav ings Dep osit $0.00

   Sa ving s Withdrawa l $0.00

  Funds  Available in Sa vings $11,844.29

  Tot al EC PAA A Fu nd s $29, 843.90
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